
 
 

Wonder Women League 
(Operating under the United Way of Ellis County) 

Membership Meeting 
May 11, 2023 

 

Agenda 
 

1. Call Meeting to Order 
 

2. Welcome Members and Guests  
   

3. Approval of Minutes  
 

4. Financial Report  
 

5. Announcements -   
• Reminder to sign in – Extra drawing ticket for wearing nametag  
• Parking concerns – Extra drawing ticket for parking in front of Ashley Furniture 
• Pink Cup Presentation  
• WWL Online Store - open until May 14 
• United Way Golf Tournament – Friday June 16th 
• BIG ANNOUNCEMENT  

 

6. Old Business 
• Power of the Purse 2023 – Rhonda Meyerhoff 
• WWL Committee Reports - (Please see attached reports) 

o Member Relations Committee Drawing - LaVonne Giess  
o Community Missions Committee – Darla Froelich  
o Elder Care Committee – Deb Hoffman and Jan Klaus 
o Scholarship Committee – Ruth Ruder 
o Publicity Committee – Katie Dorzweiler  

 

7. New Business 
• New Project – Star Summer Project Partnership 
• DSNWK request for funding – LaVonne Giess 

 
 

8. Open Forum - Membership Suggestions  
 

9. Adjournment 

Next Meeting 
Thursday June 8th, 2023 – 5:15 p.m. 

Thirsty’s – The Venue 



Additional Information and Committee Reports - Membership Meeting May 11, 2023 

Important Information – 
 

Parking and meeting space concerns – Thirsty’s  
Wonder Women League continues to grow!! The good news is that it will allow us to do more projects to benefit 
our community.  This is a good problem to have, however it now has begun to negatively affect Thirsty’s business. 
the number of people coming to Thirsty’s for dinner on our meeting nights. The parking lot is FULL and the 
restaurant is EMPY.  Brent has asked if we can help with a solution. One solution might be if we all parked in front 
of Ashley Furniture at the south end of the parking lot.  If we do that, perhaps people that come to eat at Thirsty’s 
will find a parking spot and not leave because they think the restaurant is full.  Please help us in solving this 
dilemma and park in front of Ashley Furniture. If you do park at the south end, you will be rewarded with an extra 
ticket for the drawing.  THANK YOU SO MUCH!!! 
 
Old Business  
 

Committee Reports – 
 

Community Missions Committee Report – Chair Darla Froelich 
 Park Clean-Up – Approximately 14 members attended, many wearing their pink shirts. Donuts were served in the 
shelter house, photos were taken, and everyone got to work picking up trash throughout the park.  It took less 
than 45 minutes and everyone had a good time. 
 

Thank You HaysMed Staff and Nurse Appreciation Day – will be held Wednesday, May 10th from 11:00 am – 11:30 
p.m.  WWL will hand out individually wrapped cookies with the WWL logo. The committee has enough volunteers 
to help for the event but would like members to come for a photo op at 10:30. (Blue tents in Parking Lot G) and 
wear pink shirts (will only take 5-10 minutes). Volunteers are needed to wrap 1,000 cookies for Appreciation Day 
and will meet on May 8th at 4:00 p.m. in Hadley Room 1.  Please let Darla know if you are able to help wrap 
cookies. 

Elder Care Committee – Chairs Jan Klaus and Deb Hoffman 
Via Christi Prom -  Held on Friday, April 28th with 7 volunteers signed up to help have 7 volunteers to help Via 
Christi Residents get ready for their prom that day. It was a fun event for both residents and WWL volunteers. 
 

Raised Garden Beds - The Elder Care Committee provided Via Christi with vegetable plants for their salsa garden 
and also donated bird seed for the bird feeders yesterday.  They will assist in the planting and maintenance. Good 
Sam’s is not interested in maintaining a vegetable garden at either the long term care or independent living 
locations so the committee will purchase and plant drought tolerant flowers in both gardens sometime in May.    
 

Craft Project – The Elder Care Committee will be assisting residents at Homestead and Brookdale on Saturday, 
May 20th with constructing a Patriotic Wreath for their personal doors. The cool thing this is also Armed Services 
Day and the wreath will be good for Memorial Day, 4th of July, and Labor Day. Homestead we will start at 10:00 
a.m. and Brookdale at 2:00 p.m.  Please come if you can.    The activities directors for both facilities will let Jan and 
Deb know how many will participate, but thought a good number to count on would be 6.  At Brookdale there are 
7 men and the director thought they may enjoy doing something different, so I contacted Home Depot to see 
about getting their project of the month for them to assemble.  The birdhouses are all gone, but I did get some of 
the pin ball machines that were made the month before and I will get the project for May on the first Saturday of 
the month so we will have a choice.  Homestead said they only have 3 males and they usually don’t participate so 
no need to have a different craft for them.  The committee also talked to the director at Centennial Towers and 
she liked the craft idea but they only had 3 that were interested.  



 
Scholarship Committee – Chair Ruth Ruder  
WWL Scholarships ($1,000 each) were presented to Hays High Senior Halle Lohmeyer and Kaley Rejewski on 
Monday, May 8th by Erin Giebler and Nancy Jeter. Scarlett Deutscher and Audrey Schoenberger presented Ellis 
High Scholl Senior Haley Cranwell her scholarship on Wednesday, May 10th.  
 
Publicity Committee – Chair Katie Dorzweiler 
The Publicity Committee will meet on Wednesday, May 17th.  They will be discussing ideas to promote WWL and 
ideas for the new WWL in the process of being created. Ideas are welcome. Cristina Janney is working on 
organizing all the photos we have of WWL and is asking if anyone has any pics to please let her know. 
 
New Business –  
 

New Project – Star Summer Project Partnership - $1,500 request 
Bethesda Place is putting together a summer program for kids with disabilities with activities that they can do all 
summer.  Parents have a very big issue sometimes finding someone to watch their child during the summer.  It is 
going to be called Star Program and will run through June, July, and the first part of August each Tuesday, 
Wednesday, and Thursday.  There are all kinds of activities planned and will be an amazing experience for the 
kids.   
Many kids do not want to try new things so a Treasure Chest filled with prizes and rewards will be given for 
participating and trying new things. There will also be a reward at the end of the summer for competing in the 
program.  

The kick-off will be on June 6th at Arc Park as a fun event for families to come and learn about options and 
services for their children. Funding will also cover the cost of having the Sno Cone Truck or Ice Cream Truck at the 
kickoff.  

DSNWK funding request - “Elite Woodworker” machine to expand services and training for clients. Total cost 
$3,000. LaVonne Giess, DSNWK, will briefly present the need for the new machine with discussion to follow.  

 

 














